MINUTES OF THE PUBLIC HEARING TOWN OF WESTERNPORT SALT STORAGE BUILDING SEPTEMBER 13, 2021

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Mayor, Laura Freeman Legge, Commissioners: Phil Whetstone & Allen Shapiro

ATTORNEY: Mike Llewellyn

ATTENDEES: Pete Davis, Roger & Fran Fazenbaker, Nancy Shaffer, Elwood & Janie Cole, Melanie Hunsberger, Father & Son, Ronda Wertman

A public hearing was held on Monday, September 13, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. at the Westernport City Building. The purpose of the hearing was to obtain the views of the citizens on community, economic development and housing needs to be considered for submission of an application for grants funds in the amount of (\$201,750) to the Maryland Community Development Block Grant Program (CDBG). Citizens will have the opportunity to discuss a new salt storage building and to provide input on other needs to be considered.

The mayor asked for comments from the audience. There were no comments.

The mayor asked the Town Council for a motion for the submittal of the discussed grant application. Commissioner Whetsone made the motion with a second from Commissioner Shapiro. Motion carried.

ATTEST:

Renee I Morris Clerk

Laura Freeman Legge